Carolside Primary School Parent Council Minutes – 29th November 2016
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	1. Welcome and Apologies
	Present:
Alison Woodman (AW) (Chair)
Bryan McLachlan (BM) (Acting Head Teacher), Elaine Milne (EM) (CPS), Gillian Friel (GF) (CPS),
John Connor (JC), Fiona Hall (FH), Shona Wyper (SW), Debi Hosie (DH), Linda McClymont (LM), Stevie Greer (SG), Judith Currie (JCC), Carol McBride (CM), Sheena Langdon (SL), Julie Rutherford (JR) part, Members of the Pupils’ Equalities Group.
Apologies:

John McMaster, Laura McNulty, Alison Cameron, David Fisken, Susan Lyden, Debi Hosie, Laura Dorrington, Alison Adams-Young, Poushali Majumdar, Maryam Imran, PTA, Cllr Alan Lafferty.
AW welcomed all to the Parent Council.
	

	2. Previous Minutes Approval
	Minutes from the previous meeting had been issued in advance to all PC members and were agreed. 

	

	3. Presentation from Carolside Pupils’ Equalities Group
	A highly interesting and well-received presentation from a very busy group.  They highlighted many events coming up soon and in including
7/12/16 Rights March (for Human Rights School)

Assemblies relating to Human Rights. Pupils Presentation attached outlining the work the Group does.

	

	4. Head Teachers Report
	Full report attached, but some notable points were:
The school is to receive a Wi-Fi network connection.  Pupils may be able to bring their own devices in future.

Dining Hall extension is proceeding and handover of keys was still scheduled on 29/12/16 at the time of the meeting, however it was acknowledged that this will probably be revised.  A sports floor will be installed with a special acoustic ceiling so hard ball games will continue to be played in the gym hall or MUGA. BM is grateful for the parents’ understanding.

Feedback from the recent Open Afternoons was very positive.
	

	5. PTA Update
	Update sent in advance of meeting: Christmas Cards raised £1210, and photo day was also successful.  The PTA are presently fully involved in the upcoming Christmas Fayre on 5/12/16.  They are actively seeking helpers as volunteers are scarce.  They are also applying for an ER Renewable Energy Fund Grant for the school.  £25,000 is hoped for.  Sports Equipment could be bought with the money.  Scottish Power donate money to ERC as part of the windfarm agreement.
	PTA/AW

	6. Issues for Discussion 
	ANTI BULLYING POLICY
Presentation by EM (attached) about latest strategies and vocabulary to be used around the issue.
E.g. refer to “bullying behaviour” rather than “a bully” (label).  
The school acts in the following ways:

Investigate, take restorative steps, record, report, support (through buddying and peer mediation), systems (circle of friends, resilience training via Mindfulness), Curriculum in Term 1, Pupil Council, class circle time, campaigns, encouraging pupils to report incidents, worry boxes and Stay Safe posters on walls throughout the school.

Different challenges, attitudes and experiences are all complicating factors.  Parents’ expectations of punishment are not always congruous with accepted best practice or the true story of what happened.  The relationship between restorative and punitive steps was discussed at length.
www.respectme.org.uk was recommended for cyberbullying.

SL spoke of a perceived slow response by the school and offered some examples and a book “My Secret Bully”.  FH suggested that we need to reinforce with parents to contact the school directly with concerns straight away and EM asked that parents/carers trust staff to understand issues from ALL perspectives while respecting confidentiality. A parents’ guide was previously issued on policy, SL suggested issuing an updated one now.
SG reported on a good response from the school from his experience.

JCC talked about considering bullying behaviour as an additional support need.  Also said that a special Health and Wellbeing night for P6\7 parents was very helpful.
Cyberbullying outwith school must be the parents’ responsibility but is a concern as children move up through the school.

JCC reported evidence that the children are independently using what they’ve been taught about handling unacceptable behaviour online in a positive manner.

Maryam Imran (MI) issued a note in advance of the meeting confirming she is fully involved and supportive of the work being done by the school on this subject. 

The presentation was positive and reassuring.  All parents should be encouraged to read it.
PARENT COUNCIL CHAIRS’ MEETING

No update

TRAFFIC SUB-GROUP (SG)

Police Officer is Ryan Moffat.  Jim Creelman is meeting him on Thursday.

A few anecdotes of controversial parking and driving around the school were exchanged. Although an emotive subject, Stevie advocates a respectful, pragmatic, honest approach.  Incidents should be reported to police as they are duty-bound to react and police can’t improve things if there are no reports.  SG also offered to act as an intermediary and to gather info and get things improved. He is also setting up a new, positive Facebook group, alongside to existing “Parking Issues at Carolside Primary” group.
Ideas to be considered by SG: Walking buses, Parents’ Facebook message, JRSO short film?

Parents, grandparents and carers are invited to approach the school on foot if possible.

EQUALITY & DIVERSITY FORUM (SL)

This is an external group. Maryam Imran (MI, absent) sent a message in advance of the meeting regarding enthusiasm from parents regarding the International Day.
Conversation Café takes place on the 3rd Friday of every month at 10am in Costa Clarkston.
The group want to advertise themselves and promote discussion and will compile a leaflet for approval by PC. Contact Maryam Imran via: Carolsidefreda@gmail.com.
SL brought to parents’ attention an SPTC petition to ban all religious leaders from an automatic place on Educational decision-making panels.
SL said there was a request to know in advance what the Church services involve.

EDUCATION GOVERNANCE REVIEW

The email sent in advance by Maryam Imran (MI, absent) also had an update on the Ministerial Engagement Meeting.
ENVIRONMENT SUBGROUP

Councillor was not present so no update on toilets.

HEAD TEACHER APPOINTMENT

No update.

	EM
EM

SG

All year reps to communicate
SL/MI



	7. Actions Outstanding from Previous Minutes
	AC reported that first Heart Start training will take place on 10th-11th January, starting with P7s.  In-service training for staff is also planned, and it is hoped that all year groups will benefit in time.
AW attended the Pupil Council meeting and found the group astute, confident, polite and empowered.  The Pupil Council might report back their achievements to the Parent Council in April or May.

SG gathering quotes for the PA system.  The PTA might part-fund this but, not being present, the PTA have not confirmed this with the PC.
P1 Outdoor Play – BM had discussed with ERC but the update proposed was deemed unworkable.
New Dining Hall Ceiling – as already mentioned, it is not suitable for hard ball games but can be used for badminton and soft ball games.  It is too late to change it from the acoustic and it’s not clear whether that would be the best action anyway.

BM reported that the Turbine at the school was never built to full intended height due to neighbour concerns.  Problem is that without this height, its performance is compromised to the extent that it actually costs money to run.  It is still there because its removal is not cost effective.
CM reported that the new Parent Payment system is working fine
	AC
SG/PTA

.

	8. AOCB
	FH discussed homework, particularly the monthly grid.  The message from GF is – don’t stress over it!  It’s a question of striking a balance and all opportunities to add to learning are valued.
	All year reps to communicate

	9. Next Meeting
	To be held on Tuesday 31st January 2017 at 7pm in Carolside.
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Head Teacher’s Diary


29th November 2016

The weeks are passing ever more quickly and Christmas is well and truly underway here in Carolside. I trust that the following update will be helpful to you.

Staffing


There isn’t a great deal to report this month in terms of staffing. On the 14th of next month Mrs Lisa McCandlish will return to work following a period of maternity leave and will take up teaching duties in Primary 3b. We are very grateful to Miss Julie Reid for all of her hard work with the children so far this session and wish her every success as she moves on to an assignment elsewhere in the local authority. 


Last Friday we advertised a full-time Principal Teacher post. The process of advertising, leeting, interviewing and appointing will take us into the New Year and we’ll keep you informed of how this process is progressing. The core of the remit will be Early Learning and Childcare.    


School and Cluster Improvement Planning 

Over recent weeks the teaching staff have been working together on a number of items of work noted in the School Improvement Plan. We have all received a refresher training session on identifying and managing learners who have, or we suspect to have, a dyslexic profile. Our Numeracy and Mathematics working group have been working with staff to broaden the use of particular resources to enhance pupils’ experiences in this area of the curriculum and work is going on to devise a strategic approach to ensuring that children’s key numerical skills are reinforced on a daily basis across the school. Our wireless network is now up-and-running and staff have had the opportunity to connect devices to the network over recent weeks. This has allowed us to connect mobile and static devices to the network and this has brought about better opportunities for children to use the internet to enhance learning experiences. At this stage we are simply connecting school and local authority devices to the network, however, in time, we’ll be looking at the possibilities of the Bring Your Own Device policy as a means of further enhancing pupils’ experiences. 

Just last week teaching staff looked at the latest developments nationally and considered the implications of the Scottish Government’s Governance Review and the Blueprint for the Expansion of Early Learning and Childcare for 2020, which has at its heart a promise of 1140 hours of childcare for all 3 and 4 year-olds by 2020. In addition to this, staff had a look at the Scottish Government’s Curriculum for Excellence Benchmarks in Literacy & English and Numeracy & Mathematics. These benchmarks will be key in the coming months and years and are designed to ensure that teachers make robust judgements of pupils’ achievement of a level. This guidance will play a key part in staff discussion in the coming months. 

In terms of the work of the Cluster, staff have been progressing the individual improvement agendas relating to Numeracy and Mathematics, Literacy & English, 3-18 and Parental Engagement. Teaching staff are also busily preparing themselves for the coming moderation event to be held in February. During this event our teaching staff will be working with teaching staff from across the local authority, with the emphasis being on shared standards. This is always an important event in the calendar and I’ll offer you some further updates regarding this in the coming months.     


Other News

There have been a number of events here in school that you may or may not be aware of. I trust that this very quick overview gives you a sense of all that’s been going on here in Carolside over the last weeks. 


The last two or three weeks have been Open Afternoon weeks with each stage of the school welcoming parent, carers, family and friends into class. My thanks to all who were able to attend and I trust that an enjoyable insight into life in the classroom was enjoyed by all. In Early Learning and Childcare we had our most recent round of parental consultations and, again, we appreciate such good support from the parents and carers associated with the nursery. 


There have been a number of assembly presentations over recent weeks and I’m grateful to the children and their teachers for making such careful preparations. Primary 6c and Primary 2c shared their learning about the festival of Diwali and just last week Primary 4a and Primary 3b offered us a very helpful reminder about Anti-Bullying and, in particular, cyberbullying. We also had a presentation at assembly from the Rights Respecting School group, Pedalwise Scotland, our Chaplains and our Campus Police Officer.

Congratulations to our badminton team, composed of a group of our P7 pupils, who won the Cluster competition and went on to compete in the East Renfrewshire finals last week. Staying with the sporting theme, we had our ski team competing in a tournament at Braehead. The team was made up of pupils from P5, P6 and P7. 


Last week was Book Week Scotland and we were delighted to welcome three authors to school who worked with children through the middle and upper stages of the school. This was an enjoyable experience for all and it was particularly inspiring for our pupils to hear the story of two former pupils who are now a published authors. Our thanks to Miss Linda McCracken for two days of storytelling with children from the infant and middle stages of the school and thanks to the pupils in Primary 6 who each spent time reading stories to the children in the nursery, and the children in Primary 7 who read to Primary 1. Thanks to Miss Milne for her hard work preparing for Book Week Scotland. 

We are grateful to all those parents and carers who were able to support the recent Health and Wellbeing Information Evening. This contained presentations from staff and the police regarding Mindset, Resilience, Physical Education and Internet Safety. We trust that this was a useful evening for all involved.   

Our new dining hall is nearing completion, and our contractor is still hopeful that we’ll have the keys on the 29th of December. We are very grateful for your understanding of our circumstances at this time and apologise for having to rearrange our Nativity and Carols and Shortbread events into classrooms. I’m sure you’ll enjoy these events, although space might be at a premium in our classrooms! Some very hard work is going on in the background to raise money and seek funding for some items in the school hall that will make a great difference when it is complete. Staging, lighting, sound and sports equipment will be crucial to the full utilisation of this facility and we are very grateful to all those who are contributing to funding applications at this time.   


Our thanks to the PFA for their hard work in preparation for the nursery fayre, held last Saturday. It was good to see this event so well supported and we look forward to the school fayre this coming Saturday. Again, on behalf of the school, our thanks to all who are working so hard to make preparations.

On a personal note, can I offer thanks to all pupils, staff, parents and carers for their support and warm welcome over these recent weeks. We look forward to welcoming you to school over the coming weeks as our festive celebrations take place. As we will not meet again until the New Year, on behalf of all of the pupils and staff of Carolside I’d like to wish you all an enjoyable and peaceful Christmas and New Year. Do be in touch with us directly if you have any comments or queries.     



